
 

  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Keith Hunter 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside 

The Lawns 

Harland Way 

Cottingham 

HU16 5SN 

 

21 June 2019 
 
 
Dear Keith, 
 
As you know, HMICFRS recently published its Integrated PEEL Assessment 
for Humberside Police.  
 
HMICFRS inspections are a vital part of the policing landscape allowing the 
public to understand the level of service that is being provided by their local 
force.  The Inspectorate’s reports shine a light on how well each force is 
performing across a wide spectrum of areas and provides information to help it 
address weaknesses and improve.   
 
I am very pleased to see that your force is continuing to perform well across all 
three of the PEEL pillars. This is a real achievement not least at a time when 
police forces are under increasing pressure from growing and complex 
demand.   I note that HMICFRS has also identified a number of areas where 
improvements can be made to enhance your performance and assure the 
public of the quality of service being delivered.  
 
I look forward therefore to receiving your response to the report and 
understanding how you plan to sustain, and indeed improve, this level of 
performance as well as any steps you might take to share the good practice 
that has been identified within the sector.   
 
Responses should be sent to:  section55responses@homeoffice.gov.uk where 
they will be considered by both HMICFRS and Home Office officials.  
 

 
 

RT HON NICK HURD MP 
Minister of State for Policing and the Fire Service 

Rt Hon Nick Hurd MP 
Minister of State for Policing and the Fire 
Service 
2 Marsham Street 
London SW1P 4DF 
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